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1. Unfortunately there is increasing tendency for violent and abusive incidents to take place at reception facilities.

2. There are no national standards for the health and safety design characteristics of reception facilities but guidelines have evolved over a number of years in the Authority. The guidance mainly relates to open reception counters where there is not a substantial violence or security risk.  Where there is a substantial risk, full bank style security screening may be required.

3. The Health and Safety at Work etc Act 1974 and the Management of Health and Safety Work Regulations 1999 require employers to assess risks of violence and abuse and introduce reasonably practicable control measures.

4. Reception and interview facilities should be setup in such a way as to minimise the risk of violence to employees.

5. Some people are received in locations that do not necessarily have a reception desk.  Those situations should still be subject to the risk assessment described above and appropriate safeguards should be in place.  

6. If Display Screen Equipment is used at reception desks then the design should incorporate sound ergonomic principles.

7. Safe Working Procedure – Workplace Health, Safety and Welfare provides information on the Authority’s policy on reception facilities.

8. Further advice can be found in the following publication:

8.1. Southampton City Council Safe Working Procedure – Workplace Health, Safety and Welfare.  
School Advice Note
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